
OFFICIAL NOTICE 
VILLAGE OF BROWNSVILLE 

NOTICE OF VILLAGE BOARD PUBLIC HEARING ON CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT 
 

VILLAGE OF BROWNSVILLE 

 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Plan Commission of the Village of Brownsville, 
Dodge County, is scheduled to hold a public hearing at the Brownsville Community 
Center, 871 Main St., Brownsville Wisconsin, on October 13, 2021 to receive comments 
and input regarding a proposed Conditional Use Permit to the Village of Brownsville, 871 
Main St., Brownsville WI, to allow for a public park on lot 10/718 Evergreen Dr. of the Pine 
Hill Subdivision as required per Village of Brownsville Zoning Code 18.02(7)3. 
 
The Village Board and Plan Commission meetings begins at 6:00 p.m. This public hearing 
is scheduled to take place immediately following Plan Commission recommendation of 
acceptance of the parcel donation from Michels Investments LLP, and Village of 
Brownsville Board action of donation. This hearing shall be public and citizens and 
interested persons shall then be heard.  Following the public hearing the Plan 
Commission will vote on whether to issue  the conditional use permit.  
 
The specific proposed conditional use permit application and related materials are 
available for viewing in the office of the Village Clerk, 871 Main St., Brownsville WI during 
posted office hours.  Please contact the Village Clerk at 920-583-4087, vobclerk@plbb.us 
if you have any questions or to set up an appointment to view documents. 
 
Dated this 15th day of September, 2021 
 
 
 
     By order of the Brownsville Village Board 

                                             
 
 
 
       Marilyn Halley, Clerk-Treasurer 
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